
1 

Goring Heath NEWS October 2022 

Visit us at: 
www.goringheath.com  

Facebook: ‘Goring Heath Parish News’ 
goringheathnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

October 2022 
Issue 188 



2 

Goring Heath NEWS October 2022 

  

??Quiz Night?? 
goriNg heath Parish hall 

saturday 28th JaNuary2023 
7.30Pm 

 
Nothing to look forward to, now the festive  

season is over? 
  

 Then here’s your answer!-- the now even more 
famous 

Mike Holland Quiz Night! 
  Get your team of a (maximum) 
        six together, then book your table on 
 

      0118 984 2056 and leave a message 
or email 

 telsome@icloud.com 
 

There will be food and drinks to simulate the brain! 
 

Cost £12 per person 
See you there! 

 

  
Goring Heath Parish Charity 

Regd. No 1056772 
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Chair’s comments 
 
As we move into Autumn and the nights draw in, we have 
time to reflect on what an extraordinary summer we have 
just had. 
 
We are dealing with the fall out of the war in Ukraine with 
its energy and food shortages, and price increases- and watching helplessly 
as the Ukrainians face daily onslaughts to their homes and way of life. 
 
The summer ended with the passing of an era when the death of Queen 
Elizabeth, the only monarch that most of us have known, was announced. 
It is strange getting used to the idea that we now have a king, but I would 
like to take this opportunity of wishing our new King Charles III  a long 
and prosperous reign. 
 
And we also had the end of a mini era with the change of Prime Minister, 
which will have a greater impact on our lives given the change of emphasis 
in the policies which have been announced so far. 
 
These events both at home and abroad have taken place against a backdrop 
of a very hot summer. Whilst it would be possible to ignore events going 
on in other countries, or the change of monarch if one is a republican, it is 
hard to ignore our sad looking countryside as it was in August. We are not 
used to such heat, coupled with such low rainfall, but sadly this may be the 
future. Although we are a small parish, we can try to make some changes 
to the way we carry on our daily life that help to reduce our carbon  
footprint. Many small changes add up! 
 
As a council we do not have much opportunity to be ‘greener’ but we have 
taken one initiative this year. You may have noticed that some our road 
verges and other green spaces have been left to grow long over the summer 
to encourage wild flowers and grasses to flourish. These provide both a 
habitat and source of food for a myriad of insects, and it also reduces the 
amount of petrol required for mowing. 
 
If you have any ideas of how we as a council can operate in a greener way 
do get in touch. Our District Council are actively pursuing a green agenda, 
but let’s keep the pressure on them to keep getting greener. They may be 
battling against policies coming out of central government, so they will 
need all the backing of their local population that we can give them! 

Liz Collas 
Chair of the Parish Council 
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Planning Decisions  
The following planning applications between July 2022 and   
September2022 have been considered. Where a decision is not 
given, it means the Parish Council has not yet received written 

Premises and application details Parish 
Council 

Notes 

P21/S4312/FUL Technology Centre, Bozedown 
Drive, Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QR 

Provision of substations and upgraded utility works, 
amendments to the existing car park including  
provision of electric vehicle charging points with  
canopy above. 
 

Planning 
Permission 

Additional 
ecological  
information  
Received 7th 
June 2022 
 

.P22/S1087/FUL Land adjacent to The Sun Inn Hill 
Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PU  

Erection of detached 4 bed dwelling with detached 
garage and new access drive (revised energy state-
ment submitted 6th May 2022 and repositioning of 
dwelling further back as shown on amended site 
plan received 30th May 2022)  

Amended 
Planning  
application 

 

P22/S2375/HH Fishpuddle Cottage, Eastfield Lane, 
Goring Heath.RG87ST.  

Rear extension to existing property. 

Planning 
Permission 
granted 

 

P22/S2357/DIS  The Thatched Cottage, Bozedown 
Drive, Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PE.  

Discharge of condition 4 (Tree protection) under 
application P22/S1104/HH (Garden room for home 
office and storage) 

DIS  
details 
agreed 

 

P22/S2166/HH Hurst Cottage Goring Heath Road 
Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PL  

Addition of a dormer to the front elevation of the 

proposed loft conversion, for which planning per-
mission has been granted (P21/S3515/HH) 

 

Refusal of 
Planning 
Permis-
sion 
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Planning 
We would also like to point out that No Strong Views is one of only three 
choices that SODC gives the parish council. It should not be read as  
illustrating tacit approval of an application. More often than not this choice 
is supplemented with specific comments from the parish council  
highlighting areas of concern. 

Editor’s note 
 
At the time of putting together this 
Newsletter the Queen’s funeral was 
less than a week ago and it reminded 
me of an anecdote from my past. 
 
When I was in the top year of my  
primary school, my class was given 
the prestigious job of writing out the 
individual letters of the quite lengthy name of our village, on boards to 
be held up along the route that she was going to be driven through. 
 
The great day came and we children were told to take up our positions 
on the pavement. Great anticipation and excitement followed as we 
watched her Majesty’s car pass by, from the opposite direction than we 
expected, no doubt chuckling as she tried to work out where  
‘TnoflahC elttiL oT emocleW’ was! 

New defibrillator 
After recent discussions regarding the siting of one of the defibrillators 
and after written confirmation from the owners, the decision was made to 
install one at The Sun Pub where it will be installed soon. 

OCC can use cameras to enforce traffic restrictions in Oxfordshire  

OCC has obtained government permission to use cameras to enforce traffic 
regulations, including stopping in yellow box junctions, illegal turns, and 
vehicle restrictions. Automatic number plate recognition (ANPR) cameras 
will be fitted around specific locations in Oxfordshire. While these measures 
have been welcomed by some, concern has been expressed by civil liberty 
groups, trade associations and motoring organisations. These cameras are 
NOT available to enforce new 20mph limits. 
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District Councillor Comments  
 
Oxford Congestion Plans 
 
Those of you with long memories, and who take an inter-
est in these matters, will recall that about 50 years ago 
there was a proposal to “solve” Oxfords traffic “problem” 
by building a road across Christchurch meadow, linking the Abingdon 
Road to the Plain. This proposal created such a furore that it was aban-
doned, and Oxford then became the first place in the UK to set up a Park 
and Ride system as an alternative solution to traffic congestion. Down 
here, although it could be said that we live in “North Readingshire” as 
much as in South Oxfordshire, Oxford is still a place we go to for many 
things, and there are now proposals to make further changes to the traffic 
management system there. Although Oxford has an excellent bus ser-
vice, the buses are often held up by other traffic, and this can make the 
bus service erratic and unreliable, and so there are three schemes under 
consideration to reduce congestion and improve air quality.  
 
First is a system of traffic filters that will limit the number of vehicles at 
certain key points, with essential users having exemption and local  
residents given a number of free passes.  There will be ANPR systems to 
identify who can or cannot enter, with financial penalties for  
transgressors.  
 
Along with this scheme, which is now out for consultation, there is a 
proposal for a Zero Emission Zone. Vehicle emissions are the main 
source of air pollution in Oxford. This zone goes from about Oxford  
station to Magdalen Bridge and from Norham Gardens down to St 
Ebbes. 
 
Finally, a work place parking levy is proposed, covering a much wider 
area than the other two schemes, essentially encompassing all Oxford 
with the ring roads.  Again this is to address traffic congestion and air 
quality by making it less financially attractive to drive to work in Oxford 
when there other alternatives for many people.  
 
The details of all these schemes are on the Oxfordshire County Council 
website under Central Oxfordshire Travel Plan, with links to the  
consultation process. 
           /... 
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Waste and Bins 
 
One service that the District Council does every week for us all is  
collecting the rubbish. The waste collection service is a mark of a civil 
society, and seeing pictures of overseas places where there is no  
service makes one appreciate it all the more.  
 
In the bad old days, all waste was dumped into landfill, but now very little 
from our District goes to landfill. The black bin contents are taken to the 
Ardley incinerator, which you can see to the west of the M40 just north of 
the A34 junction. This is a sophisticated operation and the most  
complicated part of it is the process of cleaning the smoke and gases from 
the incineration. Our food and garden compost goes to the plant  near 
Benson by the A4074, and this Anaerobic Digester plant composts every-
thing down to create gas for energy and fertiliser for agriculture. The third 
part of our waste is glass, cans, paper and some plastics and this should 
go in the green bin. The loads are taken to a local transfer station where it 
is tipped out and scanned by a small team for non-recyclable items that 
shouldn’t be there, such as black bags, food waste, nappies and textiles. 
From the transfer station, recycling goes to a Material Recovery Facility 
in Edmonton, North London. When it arrives, the recycling is scanned for 
levels of contamination (non-recyclable items). If the recycling is too 
contaminated the facility will reject it, and the whole lorry load of  
recycling will be wasted. 
 
If the recycling is clean and made up of the correct items, it is loaded onto 
a system which separates the different materials. These are then processed 
and sold on to companies both in the UK and overseas to be made into 
new items. 
 
It is really important that only the correct items are put in the recycling 
bin, and if in doubt put it in the black bin. However, food waste should 
not go in the black bin. I was surprised to learn that when the SODC 
waste team rummaged through a sample of black bins, it was found that 
up to 10% of the waste in the black bins should have been in the food 
waste bin. 
  
South Oxfordshire has one of the highest recycling rates in the country at 
63.6% ( 2020/21), a rate only exceeded by St Albans at 64.2%. However, 
these figures include organic waste, ie garden and food, which make up 
55.7% of our total recycled waste. 
           /... 



8 

Goring Heath NEWS October 2022 

Unlike some other authorities, such as Reading, we also accept glass bot-
tles in the recycling bin; these must add quite a bit of weight to our recy-
cling levels. Making recycling work is something that is up to each of us, 
and while the Council can facilitate it, our high rate is a tribute to         
residents as much as the Council. 

Peter Dragonetti                                                                                                         
SODC District Councillor for Kidmore End, Whitchurch, Goring 
Heath and Mapledurham 

Thanks from the Retiring Committee of the 
Whitchurch Hill Village Fete. 

 
 
The current fete committee are standing down and handing over to 
fresh new members. But before we go we have one last job to do. 
That is for us to say a HUGE thank you to everyone who has 
been involved in the  organising, helping set up and running the 
Whitchurch Hill Village Fetes both during our time and before. 
 
We had hoped to organise a ‘thank you get together’ but there are 
just too many of you and we would hate to embarrass you by  
printing your names! So please, pat yourselves on the back for a 
job well done and accept our sincere and heartfelt thanks for your 
generosity and kindness in helping the fetes be the success they 
are. 
 
We hope you will continue to give the new fete committee the 
same help and support you gave us. If you, like us, can’t continue 
then please pass on all you very valuable knowledge to future 
committees so the Whitchurch Hill fetes can continue. 
 
THANK YOU! 
 (you know who you are!) 
 
Nick, Theresa, Maz Elsome and John Gray 
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I am very pleased to announce the arrival of my new cook Andy and 
his wife Caz. We are now serving lunch and dinner six days a week. 

 
       Monday 12 noon to 2.30 then 5.00 to 8.30 pm 
  Wednesday 12 noon to 2.30 then 5.00 to 8.30 pm 
     Thursday 12 noon to 2.30 then 5.00 to 8.30 pm  
          Friday 12 noon to 2.30 then 5.00 to 8.30 pm 

Saturday is 12 noon to 8.30 pm  
Sunday is 12 noon to 5pm—for a scrumptious roast at just £13 

 
Please note that the pub is open on Tuesdays but food is not available. 

 
    Our menu consists of traditional pub grub!  
Come and grab a quick bite to eat—a sandwich or toastie for lunch 
or dinner. For something more substantial, choose from a variety of 

dishes including fish and chips, sausage and mash, ham, egg and 
chips, or one of our firm favourites like scampi or burgers. 

 
Children and dogs are very welcome. A roaring fire in the winter 

months will welcome you into The Sun! 
  

Enjoy a pint or a glass of wine at very reasonable prices.  
 

I look forward to seeing you very soon. Christmas menu available  
throughout the month of December.  

 
Please call  01189 843909 with any enquiries. Jan – Pub Manager 
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Whitchurch & Goring Heath History Society 
 
A rather overlooked feature of the landscape is the subject of our October 
talk – Milestones. In an age of google maps and satnavs it is easy to forget 
how important it was to have some guidance on the road when travelling. 
Find out from our speaker, Derek Turner, where our local ones are and 
how they have been preserved on Thursday 20th October. The meeting 
takes place at 7.30pm at Goring Heath Parish Hall, Whitchurch Hill.  
Coffee and biscuits will be available from 7pm, and non-members are  
welcome - £3 to include refreshments. 
 
November 17th is the date for Alastair Lack (ex BBC journalist) to come to 
talk about the Oxford of Inspector Morse. Goring Heath Village Hall, 
7.30pm. Non-members welcome, as above. 

          Vicky Jordan 

 
Goring Allotments Charity  

 
This local charity operating in the Goring and Goring Heath Parishes 
has funds available as small grants to help those who might be experi-
encing financial difficulties. Given the current economic conditions if 

you are in need of help please do give me a ring to discuss further.  
 

Revd Ben Phillips (Chairman) 875651 



11 

Goring Heath NEWS October 2022 

 
. 
After an early start this Autumn club nights are well under way at the 
Langtree Community Sports Hall in Woodcote on Thursday evenings. 
 
We welcome both junior (14 years +) and adult members. All that we ask 
is that you are not totally new to badminton – that you know the rules and 
basic shots (even if they don’t always work!). Juniors should have re-
ceived some form of coaching  Fees are the equivalent to £3 per session – 
half for juniors. We are fully compliant with Badminton England guid-
ance concerning Covid safety precautions. 
 
If you want to know more and would welcome some fitness, fun and 
friendship then visit our website www.rg8badminton.co.uk or ring Julie 
on 07980 413026. 

 

  
RG8 Badminton  

Crays Pond Notice Board 

Some of you might have noticed that the old Parish Council notice board, 
sited on the bus stop in Crays Pond. looks quite a lot smarter these days. 
This TLC was administered by local resident Tony Nottridge, who has 
refurbished it by stripping it all back and saving it from extinction by  
using 4 coats of varnish. Thanks Tony. 
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CRAYS POND GORING HEATH COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH 
  

We are looking for keen volunteers to help keep our community safe. 

Fatalities are four times more likely to happen in rural areas than in  

Urban areas—Do you want to help? 

The Crays Pond Goring Heath Community Speedwatch Group (CSW) supported by 
Goring Heath Parish Council has been recently established to tackle speeding in our 
community following the reduction in the speed limit through Crays Pond on the 
B4526 and B471. During August, 2022 the CSW Team formally reported 32 speeding 
vehicles to Thames Valley Police (TVP) with the highest recorded speed being 51 
mph in a 30 mph area. We currently have five police approved sites—two in Crays 
Pond and three in Whitchurch Hill. CSW operatives are there to record and report for 
educational purposes in the hope that drivers will in future respect the speed limits.  
The scheme works under the operating principles of Community Speedwatch UK 
which is a not-for-profit social enterprise that provides support for Speedwatch 
groups throughout the country. The scheme can provide communities with initial loan 
equipment and training to monitor speeding in their area. This is organised by the 
Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner, via the local police, in our case TVP 
who are very supportive of the initiative. 
 
Aims of the scheme  
To allow trained volunteers to address speed concerns in their local community by:  
1. Undertaking high-visibility roadside operations to educate speeding drivers, with a 
view to improving driver behaviour.  
2. Reporting details of speeding vehicles to the Police in specific areas where speed is 
of concern. These speed monitoring reports enable the police to;  
 

· Send advisory letters to the registered owners advising them that their speed at 
which their vehicle was travelling was in excess of the speed limit. 
Use the data gathered to inform Police and others on the allocation of resources and 
general road safety issues and targeted enforcement activity. 
3. Delivering locally based feedback and problem-solving schemes where speeding is 
of specific concern to the Community. 
4. Speedwatch is not enforcement. It is about raising awareness of speeding within 
communities and educating drivers. 
To find out more about how CS works please visit: https://bit.ly/3CRfy39 
  
Call for Volunteers 
Volunteers must be 18 or over and after registration have to complete an online  
training course which is quite straightforward—usually completed in one evening 
session. After completion there is further on-the-job training; new operatives will 
attend the first CSW session as an observer to 'look and learn'. 
To register please visit: https://bit.ly/3CRcJ22  Then select  
“Thames Valley”/”Oxfordshire”/”Crays Pond-Goring Heath” to join our Group. 
For any further information please contact the CPGH CSW Group Coordinator. 
Email: crayspondcsw@sent.com or Twitter: @crayspondCSW 
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Langtree School is thrilled to report outstanding achieve-
ments by our students in their qualifications this summer. 

Despite the huge challenges the students have faced, they have collectively 
achieved the highest results in the school’s history! Our attainment 8 
score of 56.6 is Langtree’s best result from examinations since this    meas-
ure was introduced in 2016. 83% of students achieved 5 or more GCSEs 
including English and maths at grade 4 or above and 67% achieved 5 
or more GCSEs including English and maths at grade 5 or above. 

It can be invidious to name students who did extremely well as so many of 
our students achieved, or even exceeded , the extremely high targets we set 
for them. Nevertheless, students such as Thomas (eight 9s, one 8, two 7s), 
Louis (six 9s, three 8s, two 7s), Ivy (seven 9s, three 8s, one 7), Sydney 
(five 9s, five 8s), Lloyd (eight 9s, three 7s) deserve a special mention. Also 
to be especially commended are Ben, Lydia, Ella, Louise, Ollie, Ella and 
Rebecca all of whom achieved 10 or more GCSEs at grade 7 and above. 
The staff at Langtree are so proud of so many students, and it is impossible 
to list them all individually, however, particular recognition is much de-
served by the many students who worked extremely hard and exceeded 
their targets and predictions, including:  

Angus, Lilly, Frank, Toby, Charlie, Ben, Ella, Lucas, Betsy, Saskia, Floss, 
Izzy and Ed. All of these students achieved high grades, and generally   
exceeded even the highly aspirational targets their teachers set them - and 
in all cases they significantly surpassed the progress expected of them 
based on their prior attainment. 

Simon Bamford, the head teacher of Langtree School, said: “We are im-
mensely proud of all the work and achievements of our students, especially 
after such a difficult and disrupted time. They have shown such resilience, 
creativity and integrity to achieve these outstanding results. Our staff have 
worked tirelessly to ensure that our students achieved the very best grades 
they were capable of and are all able to progress onto further education and 
study. We look forward to hearing about all their future successes.” 

         Langtree School 

Langtree School  2022 Results Information 
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Remembrance Service— 
Sunday 13th November 
 
Every year there is a Service of  
Remembrance at the War Memorial. 
(B471 on the hill between 
Whitchurch and Whitchurch Hill).  
It is an opportunity to remember the 
Armed Forces, and their families, 
from Britain and the Common-
wealth, the vital role played by the 
emergency services and those who 
have lost their lives as a result of 
conflict or terrorism. 
 
The road is closed between 10.45 
and 11.15 to allow wreaths to be 
laid. All are welcome at the Service. 

On traffic… 
 
The application to Oxfordshire County Council to reduce the speed limit 
on roads within the Whitchurch Hill Triangle (bounded by Goring Heath 
Road, Hill Bottom and the B471) has been submitted, as discussed in 
previous newsletters. The application did not include the B471 itself, as 
the speed limit on it is currently 40 mph and such roads are outside the 
scope of Oxfordshire's "20 is plenty" initiative.  
 
The Parish Council is, however, firmly of the opinion that the 40 mph 
limit is inappropriate on the B471 given the presence of village amenities 
and housing on or close to the road. Separate to the Parish Council's  
activities, a resident has written to Andrew Gant, Cabinet Member for 
Highway Management at Oxfordshire, raising this issue, providing a  
detailed rationale for a reduction in the speed limit on the B471.  
 
The Parish Council have written to the County Council in support. Any 
parishioner with views on these issues is invited to email the Parish 
Council at the address on the back of this newsletter.  
 
         Mike Holland 
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WOODCOTE VOLUNTEERS 
 
Fundraising coffee morning 
We would like to welcome you to our coffee 
morning on Saturday 22nd October 10am – 12 
noon, at the Woodcote Community Centre. 
The aim is to bring people together and raise awareness of our service. All 
proceeds will be donated towards a much-needed Kardia ECG machine 
which will provide Woodcote Surgery with instant heart traces for patients 
who may be in an irregular rhythm, a very worthwhile cause. Enjoy hot 
drinks, squash for children, delicious home-made cakes and a raffle. so 
please bring family and friends along to support us, enjoy a treat and get to 
know some of your fellow residents. We look forward to seeing you there! 
Help with the cost of transport to hospital 

We have put information on our website about NHS support for people on 
a low income.  There are two sources of help, 1. free transport to hospital 
provided by the Patient Transport team at South and East Ambulance ser-
vice and 2. a refund on the cost of transport to hospital if taking other 
means of transport.  The latter is known as the “NHS help with health costs 
scheme”.  Both services have qualifying conditions but could be just the 
help that is needed, so to find out more, see our web site (Driver Service 
page) and follow the links provided there. 
Volunteer Drivers needed! 
We are recruiting new volunteers so if you have three or more hours per 
month to spare, we would love to hear from you!  For more information 
please either check our website  www.woodcotevolunteers.org.uk where 
you can also find out how to apply, or phone our office number  
01491 681171 and our friendly office helper will take your details.   
To Finish….. 
As usual, if you need a driver, please give us a call on 01491 681171.  
One of our office volunteers will answer the phone between 9.30 and 
11am on weekdays (excluding public holidays) and you can leave a 
message on the answerphone at other times. 
 

Or visit our Facebook page: www.facebook.comwoodcotevolunteers 

We’re here – to get you there 
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Party hire 
  

Don’t forget you can hire cutlery, glasses, plates, catering tea-
pots, good folding chairs and tables from Goring Heath  

Village Hall at competitive prices, and it’s nice and local. 
 

For information and booking: 
goringheathparishhall@gmail.com                     

 
Advertising in the Newsletter 

 
The Newsletter is issued every two months and covers Goring 

Heath, Crays Pond and Whitchurch Hill. The rates for  
advertising are £15 for half a page and £25 for a full page advert.  

To find out more, please contact us at  
goring.heath.parish.council@gmail.com 

St. Bartholomew's C of E Chapel, The Allnutt Alms-Houses, 
Goring Heath,RG8 7RS 

 
Open to the Public --All Welcome 
 
Sung Eucharist 1st & 3rd of the Month 
Sung Matins 2nd & 4th & 5th of the Month at 11am  
Said Holy Communion at 9.00am on 2nd & 4th with special 
prayers for the sick 
All Services are taken from the book of Common Prayer 
 
Chaplain: Rev Peter Dewey, -- 07784912955 
revpeterdewey@yahoo.co.uk 
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Organiser:  Christine Martin    
“Sonia”, Goring Heath Road, Whitchurch Hill, 

RG8 7PG 
Tel: 0118 9844252   Mobile:  07752785924. 

  e.mail  whitchurchtheatreclub@gmail.com  
 

oPeNiNg uP agaiN after the lockdowN 
 

The Whitchurch & District Theatre Club takes you 
to musicals, plays, ballets, operas, classical con-

certs etc. once a month.   Windsor, Oxford, Chel-
tenham, Stratford, Salisbury, and Chichester, 

amongst others, 
  are often visited.  Major London venues and pro-
ductions.   Mainly matinees in the week, but some-

times evening performances and weekends.   
   Trips away.   Tickets purchased at group/

concessionary rates.    
 Coaches depart from Pangbourne 

For our forthcoming programme please check the 
Whitchurch-on-Thames website.  

Subscriptions £14 per annum but £12 if paid online.  
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COUNTY and DISTRICT COUNCIL INFORMATION 
 
SOUTH OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
Peter Dragonetti        Covert Cottage, Hill Bottom, Whitchurch Hill, RG8 7PT  

07866 202908, 0118 9844711    peter@dragonetti.co.uk 
 
Council Offices:   From 3 October new address, check with SODC  website. 

See below for dept. phone contacts  www.southoxon.gov.uk 
 
OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
Kevin Bulmer  35 Springhill Road, Goring on Thames, RG8 0BY 

07803 005680   kevin.bulmer@oxfordshire.gov.uk   
 
Council Offices:  County Hall, Oxford, OX1 1ND    

01865 792422   www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 
 
POLICE            Thames Valley Police   0845-8505505 
POLICE            PEC – Non-Emergency Calls   101 
POTHOLES        -     0345-3101111 

 
South Oxfordshire District Council New Department Numbers 

 
Main Customer Service Number:  01235 422422  

¨ Planning -   01235 422600 
¨ Building control -  01235 422700 
¨ Environmental health, food and safety - 01235 422403 
¨ Licensing -   01235 422556 
¨ Elections -   01235 422407 
¨ Car parks -   01235 470118 
¨ Community safety - 01235 422590 
¨ Street naming and numbering - 01235 422344 

EMAIL ADDRESS FOR NEWSLETTER  
 
You can get in touch with the Goring Heath Newsletter by emailing:   
goringheathnewsletter@gmail.com. 
 
This is for any queries, correspondence, feedback and copy submissions.  
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The Goring Heath Newsletter is published by the Parish Council six times a year and 
is delivered free to every household in the Parish. 
 
To contributors to the Newsletter:- 
It would be most helpful if copy could be submitted to the editor as a                 
document attachment to email and sent to goringheathnewsletter@gmail.com   
 
The views and opinions expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the  
Parish Council. 

 

Deadline for contributions Publication month 
 

10th November 2022 December 2022 

10th January 2023 February 2023 

LOCAL GROUPS—CONTACT DETAILS 
 
 

Chiltern Society Footpath Representative   Liz Collas             01491680466 
Chiltern Society Path Maintenance Volunteers Howard Dell   01494764149 
Goring & Almshouses Bowls Club   David Watson         07989 402190 
                          gabowlsclub@gmail.com 
Goring Heath Parish Charity    Chris Whatmore     01189844022 
Goring Heath Scouts, Brownies and Guides Doreen Pechey       01491681236 
Goring Thames Sailing Club Jennie Wood            01491875619 
Pilates (Friday Morning) Michele Houston       01491575205 
RG8 Badminton Club    Julie Drury             07980413026 
South Oxfordshire Archaeology Group (S.O.A.G.)Nancy Nichols       01189787829 
Tai Chi and Qigong       Karen Pounds            07867954786 
Tots on the Hill, Baby and Toddler Group    Esther Lay-Sans    07713756537 
Whitchurch Hill Camera Club     www.whitchurchhillcameraclub.com  
Whitchurch and Goring Heath History Society       Sue Matthews        01189844489 
Whitchurch and Goring Heath Twinning                Vicky Jordan          01189843260 
Whitchurch Hill WI       Frances Strange     01189842162 
Woodcote Volunteers  Jane Forde           07850158274 
 
 
Goring Heath Parish Hall: Bookings and Enquiries:  Chris Whatmore  07850691920 
             Email: whatmore@talk21.com 
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